
 
 

 
TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 

REGULAR MEETING 

APRIL 1, 2019 

 

The Traffic Safety Committee meeting of Monday, April 1, 2019 was called to order at 5:50 p.m. in the 

Sunnycrest Conference Room of the Town Offices, 268B Mammoth Rd, Londonderry NH. 

 

PRESENT: Chairman Robert Ramsay, Public Works Director Janusz Czyzowski, Assistant Public 

Works Director John Trottier, Police Chief William Hart, Police Captain Kim Bernard, Fire Chief 

Darren O’Brien, Town Manager Kevin Smith, School Superintendent Scott Laliberte, and Member-At-

Large Ray Brown. 

ABSENT:  Town Councilor James Butler.  

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

Carter Bennett – Litchfield Road 

Senator Sharon Carson 

Steve Mason – Fuller Brush Company 

Ryan Prud’homme – Litchfield Road 

Dan Raymond – Adams Road 

Don Turcotte – High Range Road 

Idan Vinisky – Londonderry Times 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 

With no objection, minutes for meeting of January 7, 2019 were approved. 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

 

Rt 128 @ Pillsbury Road – Matter has been tabled to July 8, 2019.  John Trottier has been 

communicating with NH DOT. 

 

Mammoth, Page & Grenier Field Roads – Public Works Director Czyzowski advised the committee he 

is looking at a blinking light for this intersection.  Matter tabled to July meeting. 

 

Pasquale’s - Route 102 – Senator Carson advised the committee that she is receiving calls from citizens 

about town wide traffic complaints.  A discussion took place regarding the traffic along Rt 102 and the 

increase of businesses in the area.  Although there is nothing the committee can do as Rt 102 is a state 

road, and the state will not change the speed limit.  The town will keep apprised of developments along 

Rt 102.  Matter tabled to July Meeting. 

 

High Range & Alexander Road – Don Turcotte explained to the committee of his continued concerns of 

speeding traffic on High Range Road.  Chief Hart advised he has assigned radar details to the area, now 

that spring has arrived, the department M/C will be on the road again.  Captain Bernard will set up the 

speed trailer in the area.  Matter tabled to July Meeting. 

 

84 Pillsbury Road – Removed from Agenda 

 

151 Mammoth Road – Removed from Agenda 

 



 
 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Old Mammoth Road – The committee discussed Old Mammoth Road regarding vehicles using Sanborn, 

Hall Road to High Range Road & Harvey Roads.  This road is being used as a cut through to get to the 

airport.  Wallboard Supply trucks are leaving their headquarters early in the morning and travelling on 

Old Mammoth Road.  Committee discussed hours of operation for trucking. 

 

Town Manager Smith made a motion to “visit the issue on Old Mammoth Road at the next meeting”. 

 2nd by Fire Chief O’Brien 

All approved 

 

High Range & Cross Road – Dan Raymond along with others in attendance discussing the speeding 

vehicles on High Range Road.  Mr. Raymond advised the committee that the curve at Cross Road is 

sharp and asked for help.  Discussion followed with Public Works Director Czyzowski advising that he 

will look into a yellow 25mph curve sign.  Chief Hart advised that units will be asked to give the area 

attention.  Radar signs were suggested.  Tabled to July meeting. 

 

Litchfield Road – Ryan Prud’homme advised the committee that he is experiencing speeding vehicles on 

Litchfield Road, most especially trucks not abiding by the posted no thru trucking times. Carter Bennett 

also in attendance advised he too has been unable to get out of his driveway with speeding cars.  With 

young children in the area, this is a concern for the residents. Chief Hart and Captain Bernard advised 

they would look into radar signs and soon the department M/C will be in use. Matter tabled to July 

meeting. 

 

Town-wide Traffic Study – Town Manager Smith advised the committee that he is recommending a 

town wide traffic study as the town has grown and continues to grow with developments. 

 

Burton Drive – Steve Mason from Felton Brush advising the committee that they are experiencing issues 

with Stonyfield Farm trucks parking on Burton Drive, his trucks cannot see oncoming traffic.  Mr. 

Mason was requesting no parking signs on the Stonyfield Farm (10 Burton Drive) side of the road. 

 

Public Works Director Czyzowski made a motion to have “No Parking Signs on Burton Drive by 

Stonyfield Farms” 

2nd by Chief Hart 

All approved 

 

Shasta Drive – Public Works Director Czyzowski advised the committee that he has received a number 

of calls from residents of Shasta Drive by Nutfield Country Store.  Customers are parking, especially 

trucks on the road making it difficult to turn onto Shasta or out of Shasta onto Rt 128. 

 

Public Works Director Czyzowski made a motion that, No Parking Signs be put up on both sides of 

Shasta Drive by Nutfield Country Store. 

2nd by Chief O’Brien 

All approved 



 
 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Meeting concluded at 6:35 p.m. 

 

Next Meeting is:  July 8, 2019 @ 6:00 p.m. 

 

Notes by: Suzanne J. Hebert            Date:    April 1, 2019                                   

 

Minutes typed by: Suzanne J. Hebert            Date:    April 2, 2019                                 

 

Approved: Traffic Safety Committee Date:                                       


